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 OFFICIAL NOTICE 

SPECIAL ELECTION 

Hualapai Tribal Members 

Saturday December 16, 2023 

8am-5pm 

Multi-Purpose Building 

In-Person Voting and Absentee Ballots will be accepted 

Please email Elections@hualapai-nsn.gov for absentee ballot 
request form. 

*Absentee Ballots Must Be Received Back No later Than 
December 14, 2023* 

 

Comes now to the membership, a special election in regard to the VERIZON TOWERS PROJECT 
to renew their existing cell site leases on the Hualapai Tribal Reservation.  

Verizon has offered to pay the tribe $30.000 per year for each site for the next 10 years or 
$600.000 in all. 

Tribal Council appointed a new Election Board July 2023, this new Election board will be holding 
the Special Election this year. 

Artivcle V. (N) of the Hualapai Tribe Constitution says that leases involving more than $50.000 
shall need the approval of the eligible voters of the tribe voting in a Special Election. 

Verizon is upgrading their network connection to the internet (backhaul) and should be 
complete in the first part of 2024. 

Approval for the new lease will give Verizon the “green light” to upgrade to 5G service to 
improve the speed of your hand-held devices by the end of 2024. 

Site of the leases on Hualapai Reservation are; Canyon Vista Site along Buck & Doe Road & Gray 
Mountain Site north of the Route 66. (SEE ATTACHED FLYER FOR ADDITIONL REFERENCE). 
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